

South Lanarkshire Council

South Lanarkshire Local RAUC Meeting, 09 June 2022 – Meeting No. 52

Present:

David Carter	DC	South Lanarkshire Council (Chair)
Valerie Park	VP	South Lanarkshire Council
Rebecca Hamilton	RH	South Lanarkshire Council
Collette Findlay	CF	SGN Central
Grant Pollock	GP	SGN
Dougie Millard	DMi	SGN
Neil Brannock	NB	Autolink M6
Shannon Riley	SR	Bear Scotland
John McCulloch	JMcC	Balfour Beatty
Stefeni Cownley	SC	ES Pipelines
Owen Harte	OH	Virgin Media
Alan Crozier	AC	Energy Assets
John Hughes	JH	SPEN
Phil Boylan	PB	Scottish Water
Stephen Scanlon	SS	Openreach
Lewis Stacey	LS	Last Mile/ABS
Emma West	EW	Scottish Water
Lynne Kinnaird	LK	SGN
David Murdoch	DMu	Network Rail
Tom Dillon	TD	City Fibre
Helen McMillan	HM	SGN
Luke McDonald	LM	SGN
David Fleming	DF	TTPAG DBFO
Stewart Allan	SA	Amey

Apologies:

Martin Cochrane	MC	Scottish Roads Partnership
Craig McTiernan	CM	Axione
Bernadette Richardson	BR	South Lanarkshire Council

Additional Circulation to: George Bothwick

No.	Description	Action By
1.0	Introductions and Apologies The group provided short individual introductions and the above apologies were noted.	
2.0	Agree Previous Minutes Previous minutes from last meeting held on 16 February 2022 agreed as accurate.	
3.0	Matters Arising from Previous Minutes Matters arising from the previous minutes were reviewed and were discussed within the corresponding agenda points below.	

South Lanarkshire Council

South Lanarkshire Local RAUC Meeting, 09 June 2022 – Meeting No. 52

No.	Description	Action By
	<p>DC / CF (SGN) clarified SGN contacts for each depot. CF and GP to be removed from the distribution list and will no longer attend meetings. Contacts as follows.</p> <p>Dougie Millard & Lynn Kinnaird – West depot Luke McDonald & Helen McMillan – Central depot</p>	
<p>4.0</p> <p>4.1</p> <p>4.2</p>	<p>SLC Programme of Works and Co-ordination Reports</p> <p>DC presented the proposed SLC Resurfacing Programme list 2022/23 asking community to work together to co-ordinate works.</p> <p>DC presented the Co-ordination Report which was issued in advance of meeting. All conflicts or overlap of dates were discussed along with the comments from Inspectors as detailed on the report. The appropriate SU representative took note to action and resolve conflicts.</p> <p>TD (CF) to forward contact details for Danny Jones PMK to JH (SPEN) to discuss all City Fibre conflicts</p>	<p>All</p> <p>TD</p>
<p>5.0</p>	<p>SU/TRO Works</p> <p>Scottish Water</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> EW & PB – all planned works on the register, mostly minor works but any issues to make contact. <p>SPEN</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> JH – all planned works on register <p>SGN</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> CF – all planned works are on the register (Central). DMi - all planned works are on the register (West). <p>Openreach</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> SS – fibre upgrades continue within SLC area. No issues at present, thanked SLC for support and advised to get in touch if any issues. SS to contact Inspector for upcoming works in Strathaven when he receives further info. <p>VM</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> OH – all planned works are on the register, no major works planned at this time. <p>Axione</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Apologies received and advised all planned works are on the register. <p>City Fibre</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> TD – all planned works on the register. 	

South Lanarkshire Council

South Lanarkshire Local RAUC Meeting, 09 June 2022 – Meeting No. 52

No.	Description	Action By
	<p>VF</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Not in attendance. <p>ABS / Last Mile / Energetics</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • LS (ABS on behalf of Last Mile) – all planned works on the register. <p>Energy assets</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • AC – all planned works on the register. <p>ESP</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • SC - Only works in the area is Barrs Lane, Carluke <p>Network Rail</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • DM - all planned works on the register. • Lampits Road – nightshift works planned for 13/08/22 – DM to liaise with Clydesdale Inspector (Karen Archibald). <p>Amey/SW</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Not in attendance <p>AMEY DBFO</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • SA – Bellziehill Road works may impact Bothwell / Uddingston area – DC aware of works and ongoing discussions. <p>Autolink</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • NB - all planned works on the register, no major works affecting SLC area. <p>M77 Balfour Beaty</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • JMcC – Major resurfacing works starting in August in GSO & Redwood Drive. All details on the register. <p>Bear SE</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • SR – A702 north of Coulter – resurfacing 20 July 6 nights (nightshift). <p>TS</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • DF – no major works affecting SLC area. 	
6.0	<p>Performance</p> <p>DC noted Performance Reports will be taken to the Area RAUC – these are published quarterly on the Commissioners Website and available to each organisation via Aurora.</p>	

South Lanarkshire Council

South Lanarkshire Local RAUC Meeting, 09 June 2022 – Meeting No. 52

No.	Description	Action By
7.0	<p>Sample/Defect Inspections/Defective Apparatus</p> <p>VP presented a report showing current SLC Inspection Report and Outstanding / Resolved Defects for last quarter (as at 06/06/2022). The report was issued in advance of meeting within the package issued with the meeting request.</p> <p>Inspections Report</p> <p>VP discussed Inspections Report and advised anyone can access this information and download from the SRWR at any time to check performance.</p> <p>Defects report</p> <p>VP presented to the meeting defects completed and outstanding. This consists of what is outstanding and is currently inspected every 10 to 17 days depending on the risk level.</p> <p>DC advised to keep an eye on these and try to reduce the numbers as this is likely to be monitored in the future as has been discussed by the Commissioner and at HAUC & RAUC.</p>	
8.0	<p>Local Events</p> <p>All gala days and local processions are on the register.</p> <p>DC advised of EK Farm show taking place in Nerston on 30 July 2022. High volume of traffic expected. NWD notices raised for Nerston Road, Markethill Road and Stewartfield Way. Please co-ordinate works accordingly.</p>	
9.0	<p>RAUC/SWRAUC/Community Updates</p> <p>DC highlighted the following from the last RAUC meeting</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Zero tolerance towards abuse to roadworkers - Advice Note 8 update - SROR draft has been put out for consultation - Noticing of works which require Traffic Restrictions – Presentation by the Road Works Commissioner <p>DC highlighted the following from the last SWRAUC meeting</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - 30/14 SW request to use in footways – ongoing discussion to be included in SROR update? Probably be down to Local agreement in each Roads Authority 	
10.0	<p>Health and Safety/Traffic Management</p> <p>PB (SW) highlighted safety issues with road closure with public moving barriers and driving through the closure endangering operatives despite having TTRO, herras fencing and water filled barriers. Possibility to move to hard closures</p>	

South Lanarkshire Council

South Lanarkshire Local RAUC Meeting, 09 June 2022 – Meeting No. 52

No.	Description	Action By
	<p>DC advised same issues at SLC and ongoing discussions taking place within the community for solutions such as fixed / body cameras etc. DC asked for any examples to be submitted for next meeting of things that could be done to protect workforce</p> <p>JH (SPEN) – Temporary traffic lights in place for a longer extent that is required but no works taking place at that location or left out at night with no works happening and no need for them to be out. JH asked if extents can be reduced as this leads to driver frustration. DC agreed.</p>	ALL
11.0	<p>SRWR/AURORA/GAZETTEER</p> <p>No updates.</p> <p>DC reminded everyone from August, SLC are moving towards an upfront payment for all temporary traffic light applications and TTRO's . Applications will be moving online through SLC website in line with other Permits.</p>	
12.0	<p>AOCB</p> <p>PH (SW) – Lanark Road, Rosebank – DC to check with Area Manager and will advise on way forward.</p> <p>JH (SPEN) – requested updated contact detail list for the group. DC working on this at present and will circulate.</p>	DC
	<p>Date of Next Meeting</p> <p>Thursday 6th October 13:00</p>	